THE MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH FAYETTE
MINUTES
Meeting of November 4, 2021
The meeting was called to order by Kenneth Chambon, Chairman.  Board members present were Charles Rothermel and Glenn Davis.  Also, present were Sam Gibson, Engineer; Romel Nicholas, Solicitor; Jerry Brown, Managing Director; Jamie Summers, Recording Secretary and Nick Goettman, Field Data Administrator 
Approval of Minutes from October 7, 2021 meeting
MOTION to approve the Minutes of the meeting from October 7, 2021, made by Glenn Davis, seconded by Charles Rothermel, all members present voting AYE.

Public Comment:  NONE
Field Operations Report 

· The monthly field report for October was reviewed
· Request approval for purchase of replacement JWC Grinder motor for the Oakdale Pump Station in the amount of $8,401.88

MOTION to approve the purchase of JWC Grinder motor for Oakdale Pump Station in the amount of $8,401.88 was made by Charles Rothermel, seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE.  

Administrative Report: 

· Debbie Zymroz accepted MATSF offer letter for part-time Customer Service Representative and commenced employment on October 14th.  
· In mid-August, MATSF office personnel initiated the third round of 2021 delinquency notifications to past due accounts.  Approximately 525 delinquent notices were sent to customers/landlords.   Subsequently, 149 doors were posted by the MATSF service provider.  On October 4th, 14 customers were turned over to PAWC for shut off.  Ultimately, 10 were shut off and subsequent payment was made on 8.  
· ALCOSAN Board announced a 7.0% rate increase per year for the next 5 years.
· The Minimum Municipal Obligation (MMO) worksheet was complete and submitted to Pa. Municipal Retirement System and information was reviewed with the Board.  
· Request from property owner on Hickory Heights Drive for consideration of adjustment to sewer bill as a result of a dispute with PAWC over a leak issue.
· After discussion, the Board determined that the customer must use the established process with PAWC and ALCOSAN for any requested adjustment.  However, they concurred that no penalty would be assessed by MATSF for the disputed amount and water would not be shut off by MATSF pending the outcome of the claim.
· Still awaiting water use calculations for the proposed auto dealership to be located in Newbury Market adjacent to Carvana.
· The Township Zoning Hearing Board (ZHB) met on October 27th and made a determination on the request for multiple variances associated with the Apex apartments proposed on Oakridge Road (formerly referred to as Newbury Village).  The current proposal is for 315 apartment units as opposed to the 250 originally proposed several years ago.  The ZHB denied the vast majority of the variance requests.  Awaiting clarification as to how the developer intends to proceed. 
Engineer’s Report 
Stonegate_ Battle Ridge Road Sanitary Sewer Extension

Design continues.

Fryes Lane Sewer Extension
Design on hold until further notice.

KLH will develop budgetary cost estimate.  

Developer Projects 
No updates.

Miscellaneous Engineering
MATSF standard details and construction specifications revisions forthcoming.  

Chartiers Creek Pump Station PLC Replacement

KLH has begun work on the PLC replacement at the Chartiers Creek Pump Station.

Solicitor’s Report: 
Liens
Solicitor has processed all accounts turned over liening to date.

Sheriff Sales
Solicitor continues to review postings set for sheriff’s sale.  Solicitor also continues to communicate with the Allegheny County Sheriff to determine the current status of previously submitted properties. 

Bankruptcies
Solicitor continues to address bankruptcy notices and inquiries as they are presented by the Authority. 
Stonegate
Solicitor working with Manager on Developer’s Agreement – related issues.

Mours – Magistrate Complaint
The Manager, Office Manager and Solicitor appeared for the arbitration hearing scheduled for October 13, 2021.  The court advised Mr. Mours had discontinued this action but did not provide notice to MATSF as required.  The matter is concluded.  

Robinson Run

As previously reported, ALCOSAN has made on an initial overture to the Robinson Run communities for a proposed scenario attendant to transferring to ALCOSAN the Robinson Run line and appurtenances, including the Oakdale pump station.  Given the complexities attendant to the contemplated transfer(s), additional legal and engineering data mining must take place, as well as additional negotiations.  Discussions commenced in November with Robinson Run Advisory Group regarding this issue.  
Old Business:   
Stonegate Developers Agreement executed by Entech Stonegate, LLC.  Awaiting MOU execution with Maronda Homes.
New Business:  
Received proposal for renewal of auditing services from Hosack, Specht, Muetzel & Wood, LLP for 2021, 2022 and 2023.   The fee for 2021 is $8,475 and is unchanged from the 2020 fee.  For 2022, the fee is $8,725 and for 2023 the fee is $8,975.
MOTION to approve the renewal of auditing services with Hosack, Specht, Muetzel & Wood, LLP was made by Charles Rothermel, seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE.   

Meetings, Conferences and Training:

Robinson Run Advisory Group meet was held on October 21st at the North Fayette Township Community Center.  The budget for 2022 was reviewed along with discussion on status of Consent Order approval by each municipality along with discussion of future transfer of Robinson Run jointly owned facilities to ALCOSAN.
MATSF Personnel Committee met with all employees on October 19th.  
Managing Director participated in a Microsoft Teams meeting with ALCOSAN representatives on October 28th regarding GROW grants and Trunk Sewer Transfers.
MATSF Managing Director and field personnel attended the 3RWW Annual Conference.
Approval of Bills: 


Payment of Bills – October 2021
MOTION to approve the October bills for payment made by Glenn Davis, seconded by Charles Rothermel, all members present voting AYE. 

Financial Statements were reviewed.  
Executive Session

MOTION to go into executive session at 5:51p.m.  for potential real estate acquisition was made by Charles Rothermel, seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE.  
The Board came out of executive session at 6:04 p.m.

Adjournment

MOTION to adjourn at 6:04 p.m. made by Glenn Davis, seconded by Charles Rothermel, all members present voting AYE.

